

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor

> PAUL A. KARAS Acting Commissioner

> > KEVIN BUSH, P.E. Regional Director

RECEIVED

July 2, 2025

TOWN OF PERINTON

Mr. David Kruse
Passero Associates
242 West Main St, Suite 100
Rochester, NY 14614

Re:

Hartwell Heights Town of Perinton Monroe County

Dear Mr. Kruse,

We have completed our review of the Traffic Impact Study for the referenced project. Our review is limited to the impacts to the NYSDOT highway network. In response, we have the following comments.

We agree there will not be any significant impacts to the intersections of Route 96 with Thornell Road, Marsh Road, or Kreag Road as a result of this development. We also agree with limiting the proposed access driveway to Route 96 to a right/left in and a right out. Additionally, we support the future access consolidation between adjacent property owners and the desire to reduce the number of driveways in the corridor.

If there are any questions regarding our review, please contact me at (585) 272-3460.

Sincerely,

Matthew C. Oravec

Matthew C. Oravec, P.E. Regional Traffic Engineer

MCO